Joint Shared Use Path Group
Minutes of meeting held on Friday 15th December 2023 at Pittenweem New Town Hall
Present: Peter Mills, Jim Woods, John Marston, Carl van der Lee, Holly Hunter and Elizabeth Riches
Apologies: Gerald Cooper, Nigel Mathers, Margaret Laidlaw, Allan MacLean, Gillian Clark and Cllrs Fiona Corps, Sean Dillon and Alycia Hayes
1. Minutes of the last meeting were approved and seconded by JW and JM
2. Sustrans. The new officer will meet up with Holly in the New Year.  Holly has been checking that all the documentation is complete and only lacks the land permissions. National Cycle network meetings will also take place to discuss where new routes may be planned around the coast, perhaps.  Support from Fife Council would still be required for issues to be dealt with by Estates and Legal.
Fife Council’s Active Travel Consultation will take place between 22nd Jan and 25th Feb, with in- person events to be held in Cupar and Tayport. From this will evolve the strategy with prioritised actions.
ENCAP – the Road Safety Audit between Pittenweem and Elie has been completed and Crispin will reply.  Not all issues can be solved but when designs are developed it will be essential to take cognisance of the work of the consultant. Allan has sufficient money to ask a consultant to design the crossings and consider the contra flow, and the subsidiary path. Currently the landowner for the stretch of land along the Common Good Land has not given permission, and the 2 new housing plots planned (28+39) are unable to advance as the capacity of the maceration unit at Billowness needs to be expanded.

3. Joint Working Group updates
a) Land negotiation progress and programme. It is understood that a month  or more since being appointed Saville’s have just decided that site visits are needed. They are starting to get in touch with the list of those named several months ago. The group offered their services to walk the routes with Saville’s whilst FC officers are on holiday.
b) Dreelside Park northern path – end bollard required. It was noted that the northern end of the path had not suffered from any flooding in all this heavy rain and Mark was to be congratulated on his successful design. 
c) Replacement of LEDs on existing Dreelside Park Path – these are still to be completed.
d) Future Pittenweem to Anstruther Programme. Comments had been raised about the amount of tarmacadam proposed for the routes.  A comparison was made to the surface used along the Lade Braes in St Andrews which is semi bound gravel on resin based grit.  Holly was asked to find out more about this with regards to cost, use by those in wheel chairs or with small wheels, and durability if crossed by a heavy vehicle.
4. AOCB.  Thanks were expressed to Holly for succeeding in getting the article in The Edition so it had a huge circulation.  No feed back was recorded.
GC to discuss with Manse Homes timings for road building and the desire to liaise with us.

5. DONM
6. Anstruther SUPG Updates
a) Metaflake to Barnett’s – signposting etc
b) Barnett’s to St Andrews Road widening – including lining and signposting.  It was felt this needed to be checked out to see what had been concluded.
c) Grass  cutting A917 Windmill Road to Kilrenny remote path. Having had the need for the grass to be cut explained Grounds Maintenance now will carry this out.    
7. FC small works contract programme. JM had had a positive discussion with Robert Reekie about dropped kerbs along Station Road.  Robert has no objection to these on his land but does not want a raised platform across the entry to his yard.  This does not work for forklift trucks. Sadly, a post lies vacant and there will be no action until a new technician arrives.
8. A917 Kilrenny to Crail .  After the meeting to be held in January with the National Cycle Network officers feedback will be awaited to see how any plans give opportunities for the East Neuk 50.
9. Safer routes to school - ER will arrange a meeting with Dawn Redman after the New Year.
